

TERM 1 I THE WAY
NEWSLETTER I FRIDAY 23
FEBRUARY 2024



FROM THE PRINCIPAL

It was a pleasure to welcome back our High Achieving students from the HSC Class of 2023. We had a fantastic assembly acknowledging their effort and dedication to learning before the returning students graciously shared their insights and tips with our year 11 and 12 cohorts. Their valuable advice will, undoubtedly, inspire and motivate the next generation of scholars. A special congratulations to Ethan Ould for achieving the top ATAR of 97.3, earning him the title of College Dux and Holly Fisher who came 5th in the state for Entertainment Industry. Additionally, we also received 5 NESA ENCORE nominations in music, a testament to the talent and creativity of our students and teachers.

Thank you to all the families that joined us at our Year 7 Meet the Teacher event. It was a lovely evening providing an opportunity to connect with our staff, ask questions and gain insights into Senior School. I really enjoyed meeting more of you.

In Junior School, families may have noticed some new installations in many classrooms. Unfortunately, the recent storms caused significant damage to our air conditioning system in a few buildings including the MRK. Portable air conditioning units have been brought in and installed in all affected classrooms. These units will remain in place until the primary air conditioning systems are repaired.

The recent swimming carnivals for both Senior and Junior Schools were a highlight for me. The atmosphere at both, was filled with excitement and sportsmanship as students competed in their respective races, striving for personal bests and contributing to their house teams' overall scores.

I press on toward the goal for the prize of the upward call of God in Christ Jesus.

Philippians 3:14

Mrs Karen Easton

Principal